Regular Meeting        Monday, July 1, 2024    7:00pm


The regular meeting of The Village of Marissa was opened with Acting Mayor Laura McMahon presiding. The Trustees present were as follows: Roy Dean Dickey, Natalie Krause, Todd Kinzel, Chris Klingeman, and Bryan Bingel.

Visitors present were Mike Trotter with the County Journal, Chad Easton-Village Administrator, Charlie Heyl-Building & Zoning, Theresa Holloway, Timothy Page and Barbara Page.

Acting Mayor Laura McMahon led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Natalie to accept the previous minutes as presented. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

There was no correspondence at this time.

No Mayor’s report.

Roy Dean reported that the school sidewalk project will be completed this week.

Natalie had no report.

Todd had no report.

Chris had no report.

Bryan reported that himself and Chad met with 2 Fire District members to discuss the Storm sirens. According to a 2016 agreement the Village owns the sirens. The County came to replace them again and they held them off till after the meeting.

Building and Zoning approved the following permits: Brendon Adams a 24’ X 24’ pole barn at 410 S. Euclid, Thomas Shepard a pool at 809 S. Meek and Michael & Kim Sinn a pool at 215 E. Glenn. Charlie let the Board know that on June 15, 2024, he went to court over Justin Laumbattus’ property. Justin has 60 days to tear down the trailers and has been making progress. There are 2 lift pumps that are an issue, and one has been broken and needs to be closed.

Timothy Page handed out a FOIA request to all the Board members. Timothy also spoke about Robert’s Rule of Order.

A motion was made by Natalie and seconded by Todd to close the 600 block of Main St. during Coal Festival to set up rides. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nays.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Bryan to renew the Integrated Controls/ AVEVA customer first for 12 months at $923.00. This is for the Sewer Plant, and we have been renewing for the past 13 years. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by Laura and seconded by Natalie to appoint Nanette Campbell to the Zoning Board. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nays.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Bryan to get a purchase a new LED sign at N. Main St. Chris spoke with Tom Cheetham from TC Pro Audio about solutions to fix the sign. The controller is bad and the cost to replace it will be $3,560.00. The cost of a new sign is $11,561.72 and includes a 7-year warranty and installation. Bryan asked where the money will be coming from. Chad told him that it would come from the General Fund. Chris will get with Tom and find out a time frame to have the new sign up and running. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by Roy Dean and seconded by Bryan to approve the Intergovernmental Agreement between St. Clair County and Village of Marissa. In a 2016 Agreement with the Village, Fire District and Township 7 storm sirens were purchased. The township only gave an initial payment, the rest of the money was 50/50 between the Fire District and the Village with the agreement that the Village owns the sirens. St. Clair County received a Federal Grant to replace and takeover the storm sirens. The new system will be 3 sirens and will connect to the National Weather Service. Currently 1 or 2 people are responsible for manually setting off the sirens when a storm is coming. Laura, Chad, and Bryan had a conference call with St. Clair County Representatives, and 2 members of the Fire District to discuss the new sirens. The meeting was very informative and a few things they found are included the following: The Rec Area currently has an old siren that they maintain but will no longer work with the new system. There is an option to include the Rec Area at an additional cost to the Village. There is an option to set off the sirens manually in case of Emergency at an additional expense. The batteries have a 10-year life span and will be the Village’s responsibility to replace as they will now be owned by the Village. Charlie asked who would contact the Church so the Storm Shelter could be opened. The Fire Chief would be the best person to answer that question, but we do have Code Red. This motion tonight will start the initial process. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Roy Dean to approve the Real Estate Sales agreement Addendum No. 1 and Addendum No. 2 between Bollmeier Construction at 741 E. Lyons and Village of Marissa. The sales agreement is for $175,000.00. Gary will be having an auction on Sept. 24, 2024. The Village will have full control of all buildings except the building closest to the new Fire House after 10 days. Gary will retain this building for 1 year to store the larger equipment in until it is sold and picked up. During the year no scrap, trash dumpsters, recycle or limbs can be at the site. Gary will be required to have Insurance on the building and the Village will also have Insurance. Gary has not signed the agreement yet and if any changes need to be made, he may come back, and we will have to have a new agreement. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Roy Dean to approve Ordinance #2024-06 an Ordinance authorizing the purchase of Real Estate owned by Bollmeier Construction Company and rescinding Ordinance #2024-05. The new Ordinance will show the $175,000.00 purchase price. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Natalie to enter Executive session for Acquisition of property per open meetings act section 2C5 at 7:48 pm. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by Natalie and seconded by Chris to end Executive session and return to regular session at 8:15 pm. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes.

Natalie asked if anyone had looked at the skate park and what their thoughts were on repairing or tearing it down. Natalie also mentioned that she had been approached about a Splash Pad going in its place. The skate park can be used for more months than a splash pad can but are there as many people using the skate park as what would use the splash pad. There is only one flat area that a splash pad could go but will it work with the flow of the park? A decision will need to be made by next meeting whether to repair or tear it down.

With no further business to discuss a motion was made by Chris and seconded by Natalie to adjourn the meeting at 8:27. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0 nays.






